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S S I  A R C H I V E S

Few remember whose idea it was to work the regular 
shipyard shift on Christmas Day, let alone the idea 
to donate their overtime checks to the U.S. Treasury 

for the war effort. But that is exactly what happened on 
Christmas Day 1944 in Brunswick at the J.A. Jones Shipyard. 

Brunswick’s shipyard had gained a reputation as being one of 
the most productive in the nation, earning several commen-
dation awards from the Maritime Commission and surpassing 
the annual production of the Southeastern Shipbuilding Yard 
in Savannah. The Jones Shipyard fulfilled the national quota 
of providing six Liberty Ships in the month of December 1944 
by delivering the sixth ship early, on December 23. 

The Battle of the Bulge, which was to be one of the last 
major German offensives of World War II, raged on through 
December of 1944. Against that backdrop of war, the work-
ers of the Jones Shipyard decided to celebrate Christmas 
in a more patriotic way than usual. They worked a 16-hour 

Shipyard Santa Claus
shift that day, surrounded by hand-
made decorations and caroling with 
each other on their breaks. At the 
end of the night, all of the overtime 
checks from that day’s work were 
donated to the war effort. The work-
ers of the Jones Shipyard gave one 
of the most generous gifts of the 
holiday season – $16,080. 

In addition, a seventh ship was 
launched on December 30, 1944, 
with one day to spare. Vice Admi-
ral Emory S. Land of the Maritime 
Commission wired a telegram to Brunswick on January 2, 
1945. He wrote: “This is a performance unequaled by any 
of the six-way yards. By exceeding the deliveries expected 
of it, your yard has made an extra contribution toward has-
tening the day of victory.”

Santa Claus visited the Jones Shipyard that Christmas, 
spreading holiday cheer and pitching in to help. This 
month’s images from the Coastal Georgia Historical Soci-
ety’s archives show Santa serving Christmas dinner to the 
workers and trying his hand at shipbuilding.


